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Patti and I celebrated our 53rd wedding 

anniversary the end of October.  

 

One of the sections of our Fathers training is 

“The Power of the Father’s Legacy-What do 

you want your legacy to be? You are the only 

one that can determine your legacy.” How you 

raise you children, the love you give, the 

learning environment, the spiritual environment you offer not only affects your children but also the next four generations. 

These two photos clearly demonstrate legacy. On left, Patti and me on our wedding day in October 1971. Right, this was 

our 50th anniversary picture of us, our kids, their spouses, grandchildren and great grandchildren. Four generations! We 

have two more great grandchildren since this was taken and we had five family members that were absent for this photo. 

In 1971 you couldn’t have made us believe what God had planned for us the next 53 years! 

“What do you want your legacy to be? You are the only one that can determine that.” 

We spent some time in the Alexander City, AL visiting our son Sean and our three 

grandchildren. We had another busy year of ministry travel, so our vacation was a week at 

Windcreek Park with them camping. We were able to pray with and minister to several 

campers there. “…or whatsoever ye do,do all to the glory of God.” 1 Cor 10:31b KJV 

My son Joe and I had a great training session at “The Mission of Hope” during October for 

over 40 men with “The Power of the Father’s Blessing.” We’ll return November 15th for “The 

Power of the Father’s Legacy.” 

We are signed up for two Christmas Parades so far. 

December 7th for The Tillman’s Corner parade and 

December 14th for the Dawes parade. Let us know if 

you want to contribute to our “Jesus Loves You” 

supplies, or ride with us! 

 

Patti’s family attended a lantern ceremony for her 

mom Norma Nodar at SAAD Hospice Retreat. 

Norma passed away in April of this year. Here is 

Patti with her brother and two sisters at this beautiful 

facility. She is so missed but praising with Jesus right now. It reminds us to 

pray for those who have lost loved ones recently! She loved our ministry and helped in many ways! 

 

This will get to you after the election, but we hope you voted and made your voices heard. At this 

Thanksgiving season, we thank God for our Nation and are blessed to have the freedoms we do! 

 

Have a safe and bountiful Thanksgiving, You are all a blessing to us and we are so thankful for 

your prayers and support! We love and pray regularly for many of you. Contact us with your prayer 

requests or need us for anything that we can help you with. 

 

Please check out Patti’s books on Amazon, “The Gospel Parade,” for children and “Hell is Forever, The Way of Escape,” 

for youth and adults. If they read it, they will hear the “Plan of Salvation.” And please write a review! 

 

“But as we have been approved by God to be entrusted with the gospel, even so we speak, not as pleasing men, but God 

who tests our hearts.” 1 Thessalonians 2:4 NKJV                                                                                              
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